
Dodgeville Housing Authority (DHA) 
Minutes, July 12, 2023 

 
Present at Dodgeville City Hall: Commissioners Terry Edwards, Jeff Thomas, John Ziehr, Jeff 
Grayson and Tom DeVoss. Present via Zoom:  Commissioners Patricia Rock and Gretta Stilson. 
Representing Allegiant Property Management, Cindy Knutson. 
 
Chairman Edwards called the meeting to order at 10:02 a.m. Tom DeVoss made the motion, Jeff 
Thomas second, to approve the Certification of Public Notice and Agenda.  Motion passed 
unanimously. Terry Edwards presented the minutes from the June 14, 2023 meeting. Jeff 
Grayson made the motion, Patricia Rock second, to accept the minutes as presented with the 
following correction:  Jeff Grayson’s name is removed as an in-person attendee.  Motion passed 
unanimously.  
 
Cindy Knutson presented the financial report for June, 2023. Jeff Grayson made the motion, 
Patricia Rock second, to accept the financial report as presented.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Program Updates: 

• Cindy Knutson provided the Housing Choice Voucher program update.  DHA currently 
has 60 lease-ups, up two from the time of last month’s review.  There are 18 potential 
clients on the waiting list and five additional vouchers issued but not yet leased.  There 
are no additional briefings scheduled at the present time.  

 
The following New Business was conducted: 

• Tom DeVoss made the motion, Jeff Thomas second, that DHA invest $25,000 in WRRP 
funds in a 13-month certificate of deposit at BMO Bank at a return of 5.1%.  Motion 
passed unanimously.   

• The board reviewed authorized signatures for its bank accounts.  The board formed a 
consensus that Allegiant employee Pamela Moser’s name is to be removed as an 
authorized signer for all DHA accounts at Merchant’s Bank. 

 
The following was reviewed under Old Business: 

• The letter to landlords regarding a possible grant or loan program for apartment 
improvements continues to be delayed due to staffing shortages at Allegiant. Cindy 
believes the letter will be able to be sent in July. 

• The board reviewed the administrative plan and agreed to make no changes at this time. 
• Cindy reported that the Voucher Management System review was conducted with HUD 

on June 27.  Results of the review will be presented to Cindy on July 13 with those 
results being reported to the board at the August meeting. 

• Cindy reported that our HUD held reserve balance is approximately $13,000. 
• Letters will be going out in July to eligible and interested vendors requesting a bid for 

services for DHA for the three-year period beginning November 1, 2023. 
• Cindy reported that to-date we have not issued any vouchers under the Foster Youth 

Initiative.  
 
The next meeting of DHA will be held Wednesday, August 9, 2023 at 10:00 a.m. at Dodgeville 
City Hall, with a Zoom option available. There being no further business, Gretta Silson made the 
motion, Tom DeVoss second, to adjourn the meeting at 10:35 a.m.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Terry Edwards, Acting Secretary 


